The Speedwatch Partnership
Almost all rural communities are concerned about excessive speeds on their local roads. Traffic calming measures or lower speed limits may help, but such steps are expensive and take considerable time to implement. Recognising the problem, the “Speedwatch” Scheme, a partnership between Kent County Council, Medway Council, Kent Police and the Kent Association of Parish Councils has been established as a means of enabling rural communities to take action to discourage speeding traffic.
So what is “Speedwatch”?  Portable interactive signs that flash up the speed of approaching vehicles are set up at a suitable location. Volunteers then record the registration numbers of those using excessive speed and pass this information on to the police. There are attendant legal and safety issues to be considered so, Parish Councils must first apply to the police, specifying those roads within their parish that they wish to include. The roads must have an existing speed limit of 30 or 40 MPH so derestricted rural roads cannot be monitored.

Kent Police assess the applications and consider if the roads chosen do have a speeding problem and most importantly, whether they are suitable for the equipment used, (i.e. is there a sufficient length of straight road and a wide enough footway or other land for the equipment and operators). 

If approved, the Parish Council then has to purchase the equipment - portable interactive signs which flash the actual speeds of vehicles exceeding the limit, plus warning signs and operators’ tabards. This can cost between £2500 - £3000, but equipment can be jointly owned by two or more Parishes and this can significantly reduce the capital cost born by each Parish Council.

Volunteers can then be recruited and trained and would normally operate the equipment for a few hours on 2 or 3 days a month. The Police train the volunteers in the use of the equipment and also how to avoid conflict.

Volunteers record the registration numbers of vehicles exceeding the speed limit by a set amount and pass these on to the police for entry onto a database. If a vehicle is reported a second time, the police write to the owner warning him or her that they are being monitored. A third record will result in a visit from the police and the owner being told that the police will now actively target their vehicle with their own equipment and if they record the vehicle speeding this will lead to a prosecution. It is important to recognise that the data recorded by Speedwatch volunteers will not be used directly as evidence in the event of a prosecution. It merely identifies persistent offenders and allows the police to concentrate their efforts on them. The aim is of course to deter speeding and change driver’s behaviour rather than clog up the courts. And of course it allows a community to proactive in the face of a problem, not frustrated by the thought that nobody is addressing the issue. To find out more about Speedwatch, speak to your local policeman or contact your local Police Station.










